


2011 Preface 
 
 
This paper was produced with the guidance of Dr Alec Fisher, of the 

University of New South Wales School of Transport (as I recall). Alec was my 

lecturer at the time in lighting and vision studies as part of my degree in 

architecture. 

 

I corresponded extensively with both Dr Stephen Solomon, in the USA and Dr 

Merrill Allen at Indiana State University during the development of the paper 

(and subsequently to its completion). I also had the encouragement of Mr Roy 

Sargent, Fire Control Officer in Blactown. Roy had known of work done by 

Coventry Fire Brigade in the UK on fire appliance colour and safety and 

provided to me a paper done by Coventry FB. 

 

A correction to the paper: 

 

On the advice of one reviewer, I adopted the term ‘uncial’ for lettered 

signs. This usage is erroneous and I was simply referring to lettering on 

emergency vehicles. 

 
 
David Green 
January 2011 
 
























































